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May 24, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
Enclosed for your review is the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) report detailing the causes of mandatory overtime and recommendations for how to reduce mandatory overtime, in compliance with the 2019-2020 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 18835, Section 52, Proviso P5. The proviso required:
Of this appropriation, $250,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report describing the causes of mandatory overtime in the department of adult and juvenile detention and making recommendations for how to reduce mandatory overtime and a motion that should acknowledge receipt of the report, and a motion acknowledging receipt of the report is passed by council.  The motion should reference the subject matter, the proviso’s ordinance, ordinance section and proviso number in both the title and body of the motion and motion acknowledging receipt of a report is passed by council.

The report shall include:

A. The causes of mandatory overtime, including, but not limited to:
1. Requirements for staffing above planned levels for hospital guarding, court detail or other assignments;

2. Patters of leave usage;

3. Patterns of planned and unplanned absences;

4. Scheduling protocols;

5. Vacancies and factors contributing to vacancies;

6. The requirements for specialized skills for specific positions; and 

7. Any other significant driver of overtime; and

B. Recommendations for how to address the causes of mandatory overtime identified in the report and reduce its usage.

The executive should file the report and motion required by this proviso by June 1, 2019, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the budget and fiscal management committee, or its successor.

The accompanying report is in satisfaction of the requirements of Proviso P5.
This report furthers the County’s Strategic Plan goals of Safety and Justice and an Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government. It is estimated that this report required approximately 40 staff hours, costing approximately $8,000. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact John Diaz, Interim Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention Director, at 206-263-3669.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


John Diaz, Interim Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention

